

Governor Visit Report

	Name
	Chris Foote

	Date of visit
	9.11.18

	Which area of the SEF/RAP is it linked to
	Culture club and expressive arts  

	Focus of visit
	Attended the school’s Act of Remembrance to commemorate 100 years since the ending of the First World War

	Classes / staff visited
	Whole school activity

	Summary of activities e.g. observing classes, talking to staff and pupils, looking at resources etc.

I watched the school’s Act of Remembrance.  I also looked at the poppy “trail” the pupils had made.

	What have I learned as a result of my visit
The children were thoughtful and respectful during the ceremony and several pupils read out their own work – unfortunately, as I was at the back and there were no microphones, I wasn’t able to hear them clearly but it was obvious that they were completely engaged with the realities of the War and the importance of Remembrance. 

	Positive comments about the focus
As above – I was also impressed with the lovely singing, especially when the school divided into two halves, one singing It’s a long way to Tipperary and the other Pack up your troubles in your old kit bag, which sounded really lovely. 

The poppy trail was beautiful – obviously inspired by the poppies at the Tower of London in 2014.  Pupils and staff had worked hard to achieve this.  

The involvement of the local RAF station and the bugle playing gave the whole ceremony a very solemn atmosphere, which the children responded to.

	Aspects I would like clarified / questions I have

None

	Ideas for future visits

Next visit will be to complete the Safeguarding audit
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